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Special Donor Recognition! 

This month we would like to recognize Phil and Peg 

Deffer of Spencer Iowa. When the flood came 

through on June 22nd they did not hesitate. They 

made a very generous donaƟon to us, specifying 

that the funds should be used where they were 

most needed.   

 

It is through the generosity, and kindness of people 

like Phil and Peg that we are able to conƟnue our 

Mission! 

 

Thank You!!  

This is a picture from my reƟrement last July. 
Peg and I have been in Spencer since 1996. I 
worked as an Orthopedic Surgeon at North-
west Iowa, Bone, Joint and Sports Surgeons. 
I was their Hand surgeon. Our kids (Nicholas 
and Christopher) went to Sacred Heart, the 
Spencer High School.  

We appreciate all the good work you do at 
UDMO. 

(Photo and Bio submiƩed by Phil Deffer) 




